
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
November 8, 2022  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attention:  Filing Center 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Post Office Box 1088 
Salem, OR 97308-1088 
 
Re: LC 79 – NW Natural’s 2022 IRP: Replacement Workpaper 
  
Northwest Natural Gas Company, dba NW Natural (NW Natural or Company) provides notice of a 
replacement workpaper related to NW Natural’s 2022 Integration Resource Plan (IRP) filed on 
September 23, 2022.   
 
While responding to a data request, NW Natural discovered a workpaper that inadvertently was 
saved to the ftp site.  The workpaper calculates avoided costs and the amounts included in the 
original workpaper were in 2019 dollars.  The Company has already replaced the workpaper on the 
ftp site to reflect 2021 dollars, which is consistent with what was used for analysis in the IRP.  The 
workpaper does not contain any confidential information.  The name of the replaced file is:  
Workpapers_2022 IRP Avoided Costs_Final IRP.xlsx 
 
Please address correspondence on this matter to Rebecca Trujillo, rebecca.trujillo@nwnatural.com 
with copies to the following: 
 
 eFiling 
 Rates & Regulatory Affairs 
 NW Natural 
 250 SW Taylor Street 
 Portland, Oregon 97204  
 Telephone: (503) 610-7330 
 Fax: (503) 220-2579 
 eFiling@nwnatural.com 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Rebecca Trujillo 
 
Rebecca Trujillo 
Regulatory Consultant 
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cc: 
 
Rose Anderson, Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Betsy Bridge, Oregon Department of Justice 


	Rebecca Trujillo

